
We’ve been working hard to identify additional ways we can safely and reliably meet our region’s energy needs today  
while transitioning to a cleaner delivery system for the future. 

Recently, we filed a report with the New York State Public Service Commission (NYPSC) initiating the process for an independent  
assessment of proposed enhancements to our Greenpoint Energy Center. This project will help us ensure reliable service for our Brooklyn, 
New York, customers over the next several years. To learn more about the report and our proposed enhancements, please visit  
https://documents.dps.ny.gov/public/MatterManagement/CaseMaster.aspx?MatterCaseNo=19-g-0309&CaseSearch=Search  
or scan the QR code to the right.

We’re seeking your feedback on the Greenpoint Vaporizer Project

 Virtual information and public 
statement hearings: 

Tuesday, September 20, 2022 
1:00 p.m. & 6:00 p.m. 

IMPORTANT: Any person wishing to provide 
a public statement at the virtual public  
statement hearings must pre-register  
electronically or by telephone by 3:00 p.m. 
on Monday, September 19, 2022.

Details of how to gain electronic  
access to these meetings are  
here or scan the QR code: 
https://documents.dps.ny.gov/public/
Common/ViewDoc.aspx?DocRefId={
45FDD360-3902-4F16-9BFA-03C29
723664F}

The NYPSC will be holding public statement hearings to gain customer feedback on this project.  
The first hour of these sessions will provide information on the project followed by a public statement hearing.

In-person information and public 
statement hearings:  

Wednesday, September 21, 2022 

1:00 p.m.: Cooper Park Houses,  
The Gymnasium, 76 Kingsland Avenue,  
Brooklyn, NY 11211 

6:00 p.m: Polish and Slavic Center,  
176 Java Street, Brooklyn, NY 11222 

IMPORTANT: All persons attending the  
in-person hearings are required to follow the 
City of New York’s COVID-19 Prevention 
Guidance.

 

*To send written comments:

E-file: Visit www.dps.ny.gov.  
Click on “Search,” enter case number  
19-G-0309/19-G-0310 in the “Search by Case 
Number” field. Then click “Post Comments” at  
the top of the page.

Email: The Secretary to the Commission  
at secretary@dps.ny.gov

Mail or deliver directly to:  
The Hon. Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary to the  
New York Public Service Commission, Three Empire 
State Plaza, Albany, New York, 12223-1350

*Comments are requested by 4:30 p.m. on September 30.  
All comments submitted to the Secretary and posted on the Department’s Document and Matter Management System 
website will become part of the official case record. Comments should refer to (19-G-0309 — The Brooklyn Union Gas 
Company d/b/a National Grid) and (19-G-310 — KeySpan Gas East Corp. d/b/a National Grid).


